COVID-19: Veterans need us united

Cancelation of Anzac Day commemorations – for the first time in more than 100 years – will be devastating to most Australians but none more so than our veterans who will miss the opportunity to catch-up with old mates and the traditions of the day. For many, particularly our older veterans in aged care facilities across the country, this Anzac Day could be a sad and possibly lonely time. For the many who use the lead-up to Anzac Day to raise funds to support their military charities and veterans in their communities it is a double blow. We can all show our support for veterans and their charities by sharing messages of support or helping them fundraise online.  Check www.diggerstribute.com.au and see how you we can stand united as we must stand apart this Anzac Day.

Stand Apart but Stand United 

This Anzac Day, as COVID-19 restrictions put a stop to our traditional dawn services and street marches, could yet be one of the most inspirational and memorable of all time. Be part of a nationwide movement to take Anzac Day to the suburbs as we unite in spirit to show our respect for those who serve. Find out how you can be part of a synchronised national home-based dawn service that will see thousands people standing outside their homes for the Anzac Dawn. Get your family and community involved at www.diggerstribute.com.au.

COVID-19: An Anzac tradition we can continue

Although our veteran fundraisers have been forced off the streets by COVID-19 restrictions in the lead up to Anzac Day we can still show our support for the work they do for veterans and families in our community. Get online at DiggersTribute.com.au and show your support.

The website, backed by Australia’s oldest Victoria Cross recipient, Keith Payne VC, is helping many of our military and veteran charities by giving people access to charity events, news and online fundraising opportunities. It is also supporting COVID-19 compliant Anzac Day events and helping families and communities get involved.

The disruption to charity fundraising is just part of the impact we are facing because of COVID-19 this Anzac Day.  For the first time in more than 100 years Anzac Day dawn services are closed to the public and all marches are cancelled. The last time this happened it was in response to the ‘Spanish flu’ pandemic which reached Australia at the end of the Great War. In 1919, despite quarantines and cancellations of mass gatherings like Anzac Day services, cases emerged in the community and around 40 per cent of Australians eventually fell ill. Some 15,000 died.

With today’s necessary but sometimes difficult social distancing measures in place, this is going to be a tough time for our veterans and their families. For our older diggers it could be a sad time when they would normally be out catching up with mates and sharing the comradery that only those who have served will fully appreciate.

Go online at www.diggerstribute.com.au and find out how we can commemorate Anzac Day as a community that stands apart, but which stands united in spirit. 

